Boston and South Holland Wood Carvers and Splinter Group Mosaics

Report for Boston Big Local to January 1st 2021

Summary of activity

Again Covid-19 continues to impact our activities. We have been unable to build
anything atf the Black Sluice Café but Geoff has been keeping an eye on it to make
sure the area stays reasonably clear of brambles. The timber has been marked
ready to be cut and we hope these marks survive the months under cover or we will

need to mark them afresh.

The Woodies have been laying low but we are still getting requests from the public
asking us about carving and sharpening tools and such like. We always make it a

point to respond as soon as possible to ensure we remain current.

Dereck has been turning wood in his shed and has made some really beautiful bowls
from the ancient fallen Chestnut. Jane has been using mosaics and honing her skills.
Sandrae has managed to bubble herself up with family in Scotland so has
disappeared for the present time. Peter and Dan are busy doing stuff at home but

we all keep in touch via email and phone.

Due to lockdown the environment agency has yes to contact regarding the design

of the final carving of the saved timber. We will just have to be patient.

The pictures are just two items that Jane has been working on. The metre square
design of the Boston Borough logo will be mosaiced. The backing board is fully water
proof and the completed mosaic can be sited inside or outside somewhere in the

local area at some point in the future.
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Jane Kay
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